MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 1st
MAY 2012 AT 7.15 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kerkham, Kilham, Milne, Towler and



Pulsford-Harris.



In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

Councillor Pulsford-Harris stepped down as Chairman.

1.
Apologies –  Councillors Malik, Marshall-Grint and Nurse.

2. Declaration of Interest – None

3. Election of Officers

Chairman: D. Pulsford-Harris – Proposed  by Councillor Kerkham, seconded by Councillor Towler.  There being no other nominations, Councillor Pulsford-Harris elected Chairman.

Councillor Pulsford-Harris took the Chair.

Vice-Chairman:  J. Marshall-Grint –. Proposed by Councillor Crome, seconded by Councillor Cox.  There being no other nominations, Councillor Marshall-Grint elected Vice-Chairman.

Responsible Finance Officer: J. Milne – Proposed by Councillor Pulsford-Harris, seconded by Councillor Cox.  There being no other nominations, Councillor Milne elected Responsible Finance Officer.

Vice-Responsible Finance Officer: J. Marshall-Grint – Proposed by Councillor Crome, seconded by Councillor Towler.    There being no other nominations, Councillor Marshall-Grint elected vice- Responsible Finance Officer.

Wootton Park Representatives:  W. Kerkham and D. Cox – Proposed by Councillor Pulsford-Harris, seconded by Councillor Crome.  Elected as representatives on Wootton Park  Association.

Village Hall Representative: S. Kilham – Proposed by Councillor Cox, seconded by Councillor Towler.  Elected as representative on Village Hall Committee.

Planning Committee: D. Cox, S. Crome and S. Towler –Proposed by Councillor Milne, seconded by Councillor Armiger.   Elected on the Planning Committee.

Trinity Hospital Representative: S. Kilham –  Proposed by Councillor Pulsford-Harris, seconded by Councillor Cox.  Elected as Trinity Hospital Representative.

Police Liaison Representative: S. Towler –Proposed by Councillor Crome, seconded by Councillor Armiger.  Elected as Police Liaison Representative.

4. Minutes of last meeting -  It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th April 2012 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

5. Matters Arising – 

Councillor Kilham has installed a ‘turn left’ sign at the top of Station Road.

The Clerk will write to parishioner to inform him that Country Grounds Maintenance Ltd. have been instructed to cut the grass near the pyramid.

The Chairman has instructed Bidwell to compile land report.  The Norfolk Coast Partnership has indicated that the area in question in Gatehouse Lane is part of the AONB.

The Clerk reported that no reply has been received from the Headteacher of North Wootton Community School with regard to the donation the Parish Council would like to make in lieu of hire charge for parish council meetings at the school.  A copy will be forwarded to the secretary of the school.
6. Law and Order –

Councilor Towler reported 14 crimes in The Woottons, three in North Wootton.  Mainly anti-social behaviour.

The next SNAP meeting is in July.
The meeting was closed for Open Forum

7. Open Forum

A parishioner expressed concern re the planning application from Lodge Cottage Nursery in Manor Road.  Unit 2 would impact greatly on the adjacent property.  Council will consider this under Planning.

PCSO Sally Calaby gave a crime update for North Wootton.  Four cases of criminal damage to cars, theft, cultivation of cannabis and anti-social behaviour.  The PCSO was asked to monitor the bus shelter for anti-social behaviour.

Councillor Towler reported that camping had taken place in Wootton Woods owned by Lord Howard and questioned whether the collecting of wild mushrooms in great quantities within this area was acceptable.

PCSO Calaby reminded council that all incidents must be reported using the 101 non-emergency number.
The meeting was re-opened.

8. Correspondence
Mrs. J. Morrison




Retiring from the Parish Council after 29 years.

Village Hall




Would like a copy of the results of the survey







pertaining to the village hall.

Proposal for repaying the loan:  £181.18 now + £100 monthly until all monies repaid.

Vodaphone mast




Lord Howard has given Vodaphone/O2 the go ahead







to hide the mast in woodlands behind Woodland Gardens.

Mr. D. Murphy




Report for year 2011-12 – circulated by e-mail.

BC




Grant application towards Jubilee celebrations at Knights

Hill - £100, not £200 as submitted as it involves 3 parishes.

NALC




Archive films in the community:  Meeting Tuesday, 15th







May at The Forum start 18.00 to gauge level of local




support.

B.C.




Approval received for felling of tree.  Clerk has








instructed CGM to proceed.

Came & Company




Quote for renewal of insurance £1460.31 (last year








£1398.9)  Further quote received for extended agreement








for next 3 years 

CGM




E-mail received stating that operative had noted on job




ticket whilst working on the village greens that ‘some








lower limbs need removing.’

Independent Age




Volunteers needed to help assess the needs of older people

B.C.

Castle Rising PC has requested to alter their parish boundary to include Keepers Cottage, Lynn Road which at




the moment comes under North Wootton.

NCC

Street furniture licence approved for installation of seat.

National Playing Fields Ass.
Subscription £30.00.  Does WPA subscribe?

CPRE

Jubilee supper £12 – 15th June , Dersingham Church Hall.




Holkham Hall Kitchen Garden £5 –  21st June.

Wootton Park

Minutes etc. circulated to all councillors by e-mail.

Armed Forces Day
Saturday, 30th June.  Could the flag be flown again?`

Quotations for new plaque on war memorial:

H. Brett (last year’s quote - they originally installed) £787.20
A. Coggles (forwarded to H. Brett who do stonework for them) £672.00
Thornalley £475.00
The Clerk will formally write to Mrs. Morrison thanking her for her input over the last 29 years and a 

gift will be purchased.

The village hall committee will be provided with results of the recent survey in particular comments 

relating to the village hall.

The Clerk will inform South Wootton Parish Council of the decision by Lord Howard to have the 

Vodaphone mast placed within Wootton Woods.

The Chairman had received confirmation that a grant of £100  had been awarded towards the Jubilee 

celebrations at Knights Hill.  This had been reduced from £200 as the three parish councils had all 

applied for a grant.


9. Finance

Bal. b/fwd.







25138.03

Add:

HMRC refund




    171.72

Precept




25500.00

VAT




    619.27









26290.99






51429.02

Less:
E-ON




    669.19

MHB




    250.49

E. Wymer




    430.93

MHB (new lanterns)



    471.60

BC (rent for Wootton Park)


      20.00

E. Wymer (expenses)



      10.72

Mrs. A. Whiles (Woottons Art Group)               100.00
S. Kilham (sign and timber)


       20.00









   1972.93
Bal. c/fwd.






           £49456.09
Made up as follows:
Saffron Building Society

13000.00 (maturity date 7.12.12.)

Lloyds TSB



36456.09





49456.09

Above expenditure approved for payment.

The Clerk had obtained three quotation for a replacement plaque on the war memorial.  It was unanimously agreed that the Thornalley quote should be accepted but the inscription altered to read In memory of the fallen, 1914 to the present day, lest we forget.

The proposal by the Village Hall Committee for the repayment of the loan of one payment of £181.18 followed by monthly instalments of £100 was unanimously accepted.  The Clerk will inform the Village Hall Committee.

As the Norfolk Community Foundation had only awarded a grant of £100 towards the Jubilee celebrations at Knights Hill it was unanimously agreed that a further £100 should be donated.

Came & Company had provided quotation for insurance for the next year and also an extended agreement for 3 years at a discount.  It was unanimously agreed that the extended agreement should be accepted.

Councillor Milne reported that the internal audit was almost complete and the annual return will be produced at the next meeting for approval.

10.Highways  - 

The Clerk had asked the Communnity Rangers to inspect the grassed triangle at the bottom of Woodland Gardens.  The grass is being eroded away and needs delineating from the road.

The stream in this grassed area will be cleared of debris to maintain the flow.
11.Wootton Park –

Councillors had been circulated with copies of minutes etc. from the Liaison Meeting and Wootton Park Association management meeting last week.

Councillor Cox expressed concern with regard to the proposed extra car parking area.  The chairman will contact the Planning Officer at the Borough Council.
12.Street lighting –  Nothing to report.

13.Planning – 
12/00524/F
Mr. T. Elden (Agent)
Variation of condition number 2 of planning 11/00899/F

 

Hawthorns



Gatehouse Lane

Approved.

12/00123/F
Lodge Cottage Nursery
Proposed construction of 4 dwellings and change of use



Manor Road

back to a residential dwelling.

After discussion the Council refused due to overdevelopment of area.  The construction of 4 dwellings is too dense.

14.The Village – Nothing to report.

15.Newsletter items 

Picnic on the Park and Knights Hill Jubilee celebrations;

Land reports by parishioners;

Independent Age;
Rubbish in ditches; 

Police 101 number

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

…………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

